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ISM Manufacturing 

The ISM manufacturing index jumped 3.2 percentage points in December to 60.7 percent, easily beating the 
expected decline of 0.8 percentage point. The new reading was near the top of the range seen in the past three 
expansions (exceeded only marginally by three observations in the prior 30 years). 

All five components contributed to the pickup. The production index was robust with an increase of 4.0 
percentage points to 64.8 percent. The strong pace of production was undoubtedly influenced by brisk order flows, 
as this component rose 2.8 percentage points to 67.9 percent. Like the headline index, these measures were 
exceed by only a handful of observations from the past 30 years. The level of the employment index was less 
impressive, but it too surprised with an increase of 3.1 percentage points to 51.5 percent. The spread of the virus 
had the potential to keep this component below the critical value of 50 percent, but index rose above 50 for only the 
second time in the past 17 months. The supplier delivery index surged 5.9 percentage points to 67.6 percent. The 
jump might have reflected virus-related disruptions to supply chains, but given the strength in other components, 
brisk demand also seems to be a factor. 

The inflation index published with the report supports the view that brisk demand was a factor in December. This 
measure, which is not a component of the headline index, jumped 12.2 percentage points to 77.6 percent (chart). 
The latest reading is nowhere near a record (numerous observations have exceeded 80 percent), but it is in the 
upper portion of its historical range. 
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ISM Manufacturing: Monthly Indexes ISM Manufacturing: Prices Index 

 
* The prices paid index is not seasonally adjusted. The measure is not part of 
the ISM manufacturing composite index. 

Source: Institute for Supply Management via Haver Analytics 

Source: Institute for Supply Management via Haver Analytics 

Aug-20 Sep-20 Oct-20 Nov-20 Dec-20

ISM Mfg. Composite 56.0 55.4 59.3 57.5 60.7

     New orders 67.6 60.2 67.9 65.1 67.9

     Production 63.3 61.0 63.0 60.8 64.8

     Employment 46.4 49.6 53.2 48.4 51.5

     Supplier deliveries 58.2 59.0 60.5 61.7 67.6

     Inventories 44.4 47.1 51.9 51.2 51.6

Prices paid* 59.5 62.8 65.5 65.4 77.6
30

40

50

60

70

80

17-Jan 18-Jan 19-Jan 20-Jan

Percent              
50+ = growth


